Minister for Treasury and Resources



19-21 Broad Street | St Helier Jersey | JE2 4WE

Mr Richard Bell, Treasurer of the States Mr Ian Burns, Director General – Customer and Local Services

By email

21 January 2022

Dear Richard, Ian,

Letter of Instruction

Further to my letter of 22 December 2021 relating to the reintroduction of the Co-Funded Payroll Scheme (CFPS), the Council of Ministers has requested that I make changes to the scope of the CFPS that you are in the process of implementing and I have decided to make those changes. I therefore write to formally instruct you to implement the changes that were requested by the Council of Ministers at its meeting of 13 January 2022.

These changes are namely:

- The inclusion of single-person undertakings that operate in qualifying sectors; and
- The extension of the range of eligible sectors to include those set out below:

Sector
Hotels, Restaurants & Bars
Beverage serving activities
Licensed restaurants
Unlicensed restaurants and cafes
Take away food shops and mobile food stands
Transport and Storage
Other passenger land transport (including Taxis)
Education, Health & Other Services
Creative, arts and entertainment activities
Information Communication
Motion picture projection activities

In line with the usual process, I am copying this letter to the Comptroller and Auditor General.

Yours sincerely

Deputy Susie Pinel D +44 (0)1534 440215 E <u>s.pinel@gov.je</u>